
 
 
 
 
 
 

Dear Pastor and Brethren,        December 2022  

 

Merry Christmas and Happy new year to each of you! In Togo we usually wish people good health, 

peace and prosperity. As I was thinking of so many things that happened this year, this verse in 2 

Corinthians 4: 15 came to my mind: “For all things are for your sakes, that the abundant grace might 

through the thanksgiving of many redound to the glory of God.” May we experience God’s abundant 

grace, resulting in abundant thanksgiving to His glory!  

 

God’s work is indeed about bringing the lost to the Savior, building them up and building the places 

of worship. All this takes human resources, financial resources, material resources and above all 

spiritual resources.  

 

In this prayer letter we will like you to see in images the church buildings progress, the church people 

and the church needs. 

 
1. Savior BC 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
2. Good News BC 

 
  
    
 
    
 
 

 

 
3. Conqueror BC 

 
 
 
 

 

 

   

 

 
 

   



4. Good Shepherd BC  

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 
5. Faith BT 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

6. Redeemer BC 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
7. Hope BC 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

We praise God for the 

church temple concrete we 

made on December 17, 

2022. The Lord made it 

possible for the Church to 

get a loan of about $16,000 

from a financial institution 

payable in five years’ time.     

 

  

 
  

  



8. World of Life BC 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
9. Rock BC 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
10. Way of Heaven BC 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Laodima Family  

 

 

 

  

Please, be in prayer with us for:  

 

(1) more souls to be saved;  

(2) churches to grow in number;  

(3) spiritual growth;  

(4) Churches autonomy;  

(5) God’s provision for construction work;  

(6) Payment of Good Shepherd BC loan.  

 

Thank you so much for your faithful supports!   


